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            It is very important for associations to understand what is considered a “claim” under their insurance policies and 
when they need to put their insurance carrier on notice of a potential claim.  If associations do not notify their insurance 
carriers of a potential claim and are later sued, their insurance carrier may not cover the claim.  Also, associations often 
change insurance carriers and, if the first notice of a potential claim arose while the association was covered by a different 
insurance carrier, the present insurance carrier is unlikely to cover the association for the claim (unless the association listed 
the matter as a potential claim when it filled out its application for insurance).  Therefore, associations should carefully 
review their insurance policies to identify what is considered a “claim” under the policy and when the association is required 
to notify the insurance carrier of a potential claim.
 
            Also, if the association encounters a potential claim, it also needs to determine which insurance carriers to notify.  
Often an association has different insurance coverage for its directors and officers liability (“D&O”) policy than its 
commercial general liability (“CGL”) policy.  The association may need to put both insurance carriers on notice of the 
potential claim, as the association may not be able to tell which policy would be triggered in a future lawsuit.  There are 
many situations where both policies could be triggered.  If the association notifies one carrier but not the other, and a 
subsequent lawsuit is filed in such a way that it triggers the other policy, that insurance carrier is likely to argue that it will 
not cover the claim due to lack of notice.  If the association has an umbrella policy as well with a different insurance carrier, 
the association may need to notify that carrier as well.  Otherwise, coverage could be denied in the future for lack of 
notice. 
 
            In summary, associations need to understand what is a claim under their insurance policies and when they need to 
notify their insurance carriers of a potential claim.  Furthermore, associations need to make sure to notify all carriers who 
could provide coverage for a potential claim in the future. 
 
            The information contained in this Homeowners Association Tip of the Week© is for informational purposes only and is not specific legal advice or a 
substitute for specific legal counsel.  Readers should not act upon this information without seeking professional counsel.                     
 
            If you do not want us to contact you by e-mail, you may unsubscribe from our online community by replying to this e-mail with the word “Remove” in 
the subject line.
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